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Hello everyone,

| would first like to state that Amy is a very pleasant person to work with and we appreciate her ,
contributions to the lab. Unfortunately, Amy got off to a bit of a rough start at the beginning of heg
studies, which was largely due to organizational issues and a lack of knowledge about some common
molecular biology methods. Once she was allowed to name her cloning constructs Lily and James, she
started to become more proficient in the lab. However, the class of 2017-2018 had limited time in the
lab due to their class schedule and this also affected how much Amy was able to accomplish. Since it
took Amy some additional time to complete her BSc requirements, it was quite difficult to remember
what she had done at the bench when it came time to write the thesis. This made creating the Figures
and writing the Results sections quite painful. Most of this could have been avoided if she would have
prepared a presentation of her work before she left the lab in the summer of 2018. However, Amy
persevered and demonstrated that she could write quite well when she understood the material. In the
process of preparing her BSc defense presentation, | was also impressed with how quickly Amy was able
to assimilate new information and how much basic biology she has learned since she started in the lab.
We would like to thank Amy again for her time and effort in the lab and we wish her all the best in her

future endeavors.
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